
 

 
OELWEIN 2021 WATER MAIN IMPROVEMENTS 
 

Primary Contact for Residents: 
Project Engineer: Jessica Fisher, P.E. – Project Engineer representing City of Oelwein 

FOX Engineering & Associates 

jmf@foxeng.com 

Phone:   515-233-0000 (office) 
 

Secondary Contacts: 
Contractor:  Summers Enterprise, Masonville, IA      

Contact:  Todd Summers, Owner 

   tnasummers@yousq.net 

   319-521-8175 (mobile)  
 

 

If you lose utility service, please contact: 
 

Gas/Electric  319.286.1302   Alliant Energy 
Water/Sewer           319.283.1197   City of Oelwein   
Phone/Internet  800.347.1991   Windstream   
Phone/Internet   845.867.0932   Mediacom 
Internet                866.527.4389  Centurylink 
Fiber   800.572.3940  ICN 
 

Anticipated start date & work to be completed: 
The Contractor plans to begin on 12th Ave SE on July 14, 2021.   Work will begin at the water tower and 

along E Charles Street for water main connections.  Contractor has called for utility locates along the 

corridor to pothole the existing private sanitary sewer services.  Please do not remove any locate flags.  

The sanitary sewer trunk main will be cleaned and televised.   The water main will be directionally drilled 

under the roadway pavement.  Each property owner will get a new water service from the main to the 

new curb stop near the property line.  All disturbed areas will be paved and seeded.       

 

Traffic Control & Utility Service: 
Please pay close attention to traffic control signage to know what areas will be restricted on a given day 

as it will change often.  Local traffic will be able to access their homes during construction.  Contractor will 

inform property owners if their driveways will be impacted by construction.  Notice will be provided prior 

to temporary loss of sanitary and water service. It is assumed this disruption will be less than 4 hours.   

 

Weekly Updates: 
Weekly updates will be e-mailed to property owners.  Weekly updates will be a summary of work 
completed for the week and the anticipated schedule for the next week. The updates will include traffic 
changes or utility coordination required for the project.  If you would like to be e-mailed the weekly 
update, please provide your e-mail address to Jessica Fisher at jmf@foxeng.com.  

City:   Victor Kane, Director of Public Works

 vkane@cityofoelwein.org 

 319-283-1197 (office)  
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